From: Malcolm Hughes

To: Jack Murphy

Cc: Darryl Clift; Nicole Wallwood

Subject: Austen Quarry Extension Project Modification Application
Date: Tuesday, 10 April 2018 11:45:33 AM

Dear Mr Murphy,

Thank you for your email received 9 March 2018 seeking WaterNSW’s comments on
the Austen Quarry Extension Project modification application (SSD 6084 - MOD 1).

WaterNSW has reviewed the Statement of Environmental Effects prepared by R.W.
Corkery & Co Pty Ltd (dated March 2018). WaterNSW considers that the proposal will
not increase the impact of the development on water quality, provided that the existing
Water Management Plan for the site is satisfactorily updated and implemented.

Considering the above, WaterNSW requests the following:

e the Water Management Plan as required by Condition 20, and subsequent Site
Water Balance, Surface Water and Groundwater Management Plans (Conditions 20
(d)(i), (ii) and (iii)), be amended to reflect the proposed site layout changes and that
any proposed revisions be referred to WaterNSW for comment.

e the Statement of Commitments in Appendix 3 be retained.

It is requested that WaterNSW remain as a stakeholder for the proposal and any
updates to relevant plans. WaterNSW would also appreciate being notified when the
application has been determined.

If you wish to discuss further, please contact Nicole Wallwood on (02) 9865 2503.

Regards

Malcolm Hughes

Manager Catchment Protection
WaterNSW

98652520

0427466934

Level 14 169 Macquarie Street
Parramatta NSW 2150

CC: Daryl Clift, Bathurst EPA Office
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